Panmure District School News
No.9 - Term.1, Week 9 – Tuesday 28 March 2017
Greetings, Kia ora, Talofa lava, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste, An Young Haseyo, Konichiwha, Bula Vinaka, Sawadee, Dobra Dan, Ni Hao, As-salamu alaykum, Hola

Hui / Fono Community Consultation Evening 
A reminder that our first hui/fono for 2017 is this Thursday. Parents of ALL students are welcome to attend. The main topics we will be discussing are:

1. Achievement data from the beginning of 2017

2. The specific cultural values and principles you would like us to integrate into our classroom teaching

3. What skills, knowledge, values and attitudes you would like your child to leave our school with at the end of Year 8

4. Getting more family involvement in school, especially with the families of those students who require extra support

5. Homework and tutoring sessions for you and your children

6. Absences and lateness of students

7. What you think is going well at our school and improvements you would like to see

All feedback from this meeting will be taken into consideration for our 2018 Action Plan.

This meeting is planned for as follows:

Date: 

Thursday 30th March

Time:

6 - 8pm 

Venue: 
Multi-purpose / Library (beside Room 8)
Childcare:  

There will be a social and movie evening for your children to attend during this time. If you have younger children they are also welcome to attend our movie evening.

This meeting will conclude with a light supper.

Fundraising for Performing Arts

Your Year 5 - 8 child has been invited to attend the School Social and your Year 1 – 4 have been invited to attend a Movie Evening, supporting the end of Term 3 performing arts cultural festival. Drink and food will be provided. 

Date:

Thursday 30th March

Time:

6.00 pm – 8pm 

Cost:

$5.00

All children must be dropped off and collected from the hall by a parent/caregiver/or person that has been appointed by a parent or caregiver, at 8pm sharp. Students will not be able to leave the hall unless they are accompanied by an adult.
Tickets will be on sale from the classroom teacher and the children can purchase the tickets up to Thursday 30th March. The permission slip provided must be filled in and returned to purchase a ticket. No physical tickets will be handed out, students’ names will be on a list at the door if they have paid and returned their permission slip. 
Carpark and Visitors Parking.
Parents – a reminder the Drop off zone is only for you to drop off your child or children to school. It can be very tempting to stop in the Drop-off zone and pop off into the office or see a teacher but it should always be left clear.

Visitors are welcome to park in any marked carpark.  If they are all full then they can park at the back of the hall.
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Duffy Role Model Assembly 

Our first Duffy role model assembly will be held next week, Tuesday 04 April in the school hall. The guest speakers are Filipe Manu and Madison Nonoa. 
CV: Madison has a Bachelor of Music with first-class honours from the University of Auckland. She is a Sir Edmund Hillary Scholar at the University of Waikato, where she is studying French and German. A Dame Malvina Major Emerging Artist with New Zealand Opera, she this year performs Papagena in The Magic Flute. She is a former member of the New Zealand Youth Choir, an alumna of the New Zealand Opera School and New Zealand Singing School and has been a finalist and winner of many aria competitions around the country. In the 2014 Lexus Song Quest, Madison was the youngest semi-finalist and RNZ Concert Listeners’ Choice Award winner. 
Filipe holds an ATCL Diploma through Trinity College London and is completing postgraduate study at the University of Waikato as a Sir Edmund Hillary Scholar. Filipe has been a student at the New Zealand Opera School since 2013 and was named 2014’s New Zealand Young Performer of the Year. He was a finalist in the New Zealand that same year and in 2015 was named a Dame Malvina Major Emerging Artist with New Zealand Opera. Most recently Filipe was the runner-up in the prestigious Lexus Song Quest. Filipe has sung lead tenor roles in the Barber of Seville and the Elixir of Love in New Zealand Opera's schools adapted productions. Filipe debuted at 21 years-old as Arturo in Lucia di Lammermoor and has gone on to sing the lead tenor roles in I Capuleti e i Montecchi and Gianni Schicchi. 
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Special Thank You Notes to the Following 

Students Led Conference 

Thank you to the all the parents who attended the student led conferences.  We had 91% of our whānau attend.  We are extremely delighted to have our whānau working with us to ensure the best academic outcomes for their children. 
Mount Wellington Foundation 

The school would like to thank Mount Wellington Foundation for their funding towards new ICT equipment for our school. This would help our school progress in technology for our children. 
Mount Wellington Charitable Trust 

Another awesome generosity of ICT funding  from Mount Wellington Charitable Trust would really boost our technology aspects in our school. We are really excited and looking forward to get required equipments. 

Dove Hospice 
It was very exciting for our school to receive a generous doantion of library books from Dove Hospice. The children are excited as they now have a wide variety of books to read. Our school would like to thank tham for this overwhelming donation. 

Rippa Rugby In Action 
The school would like to take this opportunity to thank the following coaches from Mount Wellington Rugby – 

Roka Pekepo 
Dough Sanft
Dru Smith 
They have assisted our Year 5 to 8 students to enhance their skills every Wedensday at school. They have boosted the children energy level as well as knowledge about the Rippa Rugby. 
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Eastern Zone Swimming Competition 

We were all nervous, because it was our first time ever going to the swimming competition. It was a beautiful sunny day when we had to go to compete with other schools at Sacred Heart School in Glendowie. When we arrived at the venue, we all had to go into the indoor pools. It was so humid we could barely breathe. When the Year 8’s were called for freestyle, I had butterflies in my tummy. The diving board was so high and we had to start from the deep side of the pool. When the race started I gave it all I had. I came last but I learnt something very important and that is to NEVER TO GIVE UP. It was a good experience for all of us because it was our first time and it was a lot of fun.  
Report by: Anton and Miracle. 
The following students were involved in the swimming:

Boys



Girls
Sione Taulanga


Fakatu’a

Toapasi Toki


Josephine Lauti

Faioso Uilou


Meleseini Vea

Tevita Tupou




Anton Ameke

Miracle Vaovasa 

Zeeshaan Baker

Benja Wonmontree 

Merit Awards – 

Room 3 – 

Zeeshaan Baker for helping teach correct actions in cultural dance – ‘sasa”.
Fatima Kaufusi for participating and enjoying sports activities.
Room 4 - 

Benja Wanmontree for his enthusiasm in sharing his ideas in class discussions.
Riwai Hooper for sharing his ideas in class discussions.
Room 5 - 

Jasper Sanidad for demonstrating good understanding of fractions.
Mariesall Schwenke for beginning to plan her writing carefully especially ideas choice of words and sentence structure.
Room 6 – 

Estelle Tauaneai for gaining confidence to participate and contribute her ideas in small groups.
Summa Hepana for her progress in reading comprehension – identifying the main ideas.

Room 9 - 

Krishan Patel for following routines and being a helpful class member to others.
Abigail Vea for good leadership in group activities,
Room 10 - 

Moala Ma’u for working effectively both independently and in a group.
Dwayne Aukuso, remaining focused and on task to complete his story on time.

Environmental Award – 

All the milk monitors for maintaining the storage and despatch area neat and clean.
Duffy Book Awards 

Room 3 - 

Niukasela Phillips for identifying, selecting and retrieving information from the text.
Mormon Schwenke for making use of prior knowledge to understand the text.
Room 4 – 

Josiah Baker for sharing his understanding of the text read.
Melro Ares for showing enthusiasm in oral reading.

Room 5 - 
Mead Luo for developing his fluency and comprehension in reading.
Micaela Lizasoain Ren for developing strategies to understand the unknown words (rich vocabulary) in context.

Room 6 – 
Evlyeen Ram for expressing her understanding of the text and sharing her ideas.
Marshall Hepana for quietly working on independent reading tasks.
Room 9 – 
Akuila Kaetau for being fully engaged during reading and being able to explain words.
Gamza Dakum for good listening skills when reading in groups.
Room 10 - 

Reehaan Baker for attempting unfamiliar words in the story.
Hinano McQuade for displaying great interest in using the dictionary books.
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